Minutes of Tattenhall & District Youth Council Meeting Virtual, 25th November 2020

PRESENT

Youth Councillors

Anna Amelia Beth Carys Lilly

Other

Charlie Cooke Louise Gibson

Parish Councillors

Lisa white

Clerk - Ann Wright

Welcome

Everyone attending the meeting introduced themselves.

Chairman

Beth agreed to chair the meeting.

Apologies

No apologies received.

Notes

The meeting agreed the notes of the last meeting on the 21st October 2020.

Membership Update

It was noted that Lilly was a new Councillor and that one other new member had been expected to attend the meeting. Lilly had joined the Council as a result of the Halloween Instagram posts which had also doubled the followers of the account from approximately 33 to 74. It was agreed to post images of the Elves on Instagram in the same way.

Councillors agreed to create a short video which can be used to promote the Youth Council and shown at the Primary School, it was agreed this could possibly be based on power point and that it should be interesting and relevant.

It was agreed that it should focus on what the Council has achieved and what their future plans are including:

- Halloween Trail & Elf
- Support of Spinney Project
- Recycling Project
- MUGA Project (Multi Use Games Area)

It was agreed that the MUGA project may attract boys to the Council.

The Clerk reported that at the last Parish Council meeting the Council has agreed that any funding for play resulting from the proposed Chester Road development (behind Grakle Croft) should be allocated to a community use MUGA.

It was considered once a MUGA has been achieved whether the Youth Shelter should be located with it.

Charlie Cooke joined the meeting.

It was reported that the Sports Club is working on establishing youth football teams and that

when the teams have been established it may be possible to promote the Youth Council amongst the players.

Recycling Projects

It was reported that the Parish Council had discussed funding a terracycle recycling box but it had not been consider good value for money.

It was reported that crisp packets could be collected and the sent to Terracycle without having to have an official bin. It was agreed that the Clerk should contact the Primary School, Sandy Bears, Spar, Post Office, Flacca and Alison's to see if they would be willing to have a collection box for recycling crisp packets. The boxes would have Terracycle information on them and the lead collector would be the Youth Council as part of the **Tattenhall Recycling Project**. Once it is confirmed how many boxes are required boxes will be identified and distributed. It was agreed if the scheme is successful the Youth Council would look to install some form of bin on the play area to collect crisp packets.

Posters will be displayed around the village stating where collection points are.

Christmas Elf

It was reported that the Youth Council Elf was complete along with a sign, it was agreed to check with the Barbour Institute if the Elf and sign could be erected on the Millfield. Charlie agreed to varnish the Elf and sign to make them watertight.

The Councillors will promote the #TattenhallElfieSelfie and ask followers to suggest a name for the Elf, selecting the best suggestions for poll with the name being announced on Christmas eve.

Future Meetings

It was agreed the next meeting date would be on Wednesday 16th December 2020, 5.30pm and the agenda will include:

- Tattenhall Recycling Project update
- Elf Trail Update
- Promotional Power Point/Video
- Transition update

The Chairman closed the meeting.

Ann Wright 26/11/20

The next scheduled <u>YOUTH COUNCIL MEETING</u> is on Wednesday 16th December 2020, 5.30pm Virtual (Zoom) Meeting